MINUTES
FINANCE COMMITTEE APPOINTMENT COMMITTEE
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 7, 2021
MEETING HELD VIRTUALLY ON ZOOM


Present:	Moderator Jason Kauppi, Select Board Chair Rebecca Pine, Finance Committee Chair Bud Robertson

Also Present:	Mark Haddad, Town Manager, Patricia DuFresne, Town Accountant, Jamie MacDonald, Jack Petropoulos, Mike Sulprizio



Moderator Jason Kauppi called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Mr. Kauppi explained the purpose of the meeting was to interview applicants and consider appointing a new member to fill a vacancy on the Finance Committee caused by the resignation of Mary Linskey.  The term would be through June 30, 2023.

There were three applicants present to be interviewed; Jamie MacDonald, Jack Petropoulos and Mike Sulprizio.  It was determined that they would be interviewed in alphabetical order.

First interview was with Jamie MacDonald of 90 Martins Pond Road.  Ms. MacDonald explained that she was new to Town and looking to volunteer her time to help the Town.  She was recently appointed to the Capital Planning Advisory Committee and felt that the Finance Committee would also be a Committee where she could use her expertise and experience in project management and budgeting to help serve the Town.  

Second interview was with Jack Petropoulos of 18 Kemp Street.  Mr. Petropoulos explained that he has previously served as a member of the Select Board where he felt he made several positive impacts to improve the financial stability of the Town.   He believes his experience in questioning expenditures was in the best interest of the taxpayers and he would like to bring this experience to the Finance Committee.  He is currently a member of the Groton Zoning Board of Appeals.

The final interview was with Michael Sulprizio of West Groton.  He stated that he had recently moved to Groton and is looking for ways to get involved in the community.  He has over 10 years of experience managing municipal budgets and currently works at the Business Manager in the City of Salem's Engineering Department.  He was recently appointed to the Capital Planning Advisory Committee.

At the conclusion of the interviews Mr. Kauppi asked Ms. Pine if she would like to provide her input first.  Ms. Pine deferred to the other members.  Mr. Robertson stated that all three candidates were well qualified and all would be excellent members of the Finance Committee.  He had worked with Mr. Petropoulos in the past and felt he would be able to hit the ground running.  He also felt Mr. Sulpizio’s municipal experience would be an asset to the Committee.  He felt Ms. MacDonald would also make a great member given her work experience, but was leaning towards either Mr. Petropoulos or Mr. Sulprizio.

Mr. Kauppi also felt that all three candidates were well qualified to be on the Finance Committee.  He stated that this appointment would replace a strong woman on the Finance Committee and that given the current make-up of the Committee it would be important to appoint a woman to fill that vacancy to reflect the diversity of the Town.   Ms. Pine and Mr. Robertson agreed.

Rebecca Pine made a motion to appoint Jamie MacDonald to the Finance Committee with the term to expire on June 30, 2023.  Bud Robertson seconded the motion.  Jason Kauppi called for a roll-call vote and the vote was as follows:

Pine – Aye;  Robertson – Aye;  Kauppi – Aye

Jason Kauppi declared the vote unanimous in favor.

Being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,


Mark W. Haddad
Town Manager















